GREEK ORTHODOX METROPOLIS °° NEW JERSEY

IEPA MHTPONIOAIX NEAX IEPZEHE

June 25, 2020

The Very Reverend and Reverend Clergy
of the Greek Orthodox Metropolis of New Jersey

Dear Fathers,

It is with thanksgiving to God that His All-Holiness Ecumenical Patriarch
Bartholomew and the Holy and Sacred Synod, who met from June 23-25 at the Patriarchal
Orthodox Center in Chambésy, Geneva, Switzerland, discussed the most important and
significant issue concerning the manner with which the Sacrament of Sacraments, Holy
Communion, is offered to the faithful. The decision of the Holy and Sacred Synod also
considered the responses of the other Autocephalous Churches as requested by His All-
Holiness. The official Communiqué which is attached in Greek and English in paragraph
2 states the following;:

“As to the mode of distributing the ineffable Mysteries to the
faithful, the Church, respecting Holy Tradition that is interwoven
inextricably with the daily ecclesiastical practice and kenoitc experience,
and as the guardian and vigilant watchman of those traditions handed
down from the Holy Father, finds no need for a change of this mode,
especially under pressure from external factors.”

Therefore, the decision of the Holy and Sacred Synod is clear insofar as there is to
be no change to the traditional practice of offering/receiving Holy Communion as it has
been for centuries. In addition, paragraph 3 of the Communiqué states:

“At the same time, the Mother Church, mindful of the special
needs of Her children in the Diaspora, urges the Chief Shepherds who
serve in the Diaspora that with a pastoral sensitivity, responsibility, and
consciousness, to temporarily make, by economia, accommodations to
problematic situations that arise from local laws of the State for the
greater spiritual benefit of the Christian people, always in coordination
with the Sacred Center at the Phanar.”
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We, in the Greek Orthodox Metropolis of New Jersey, have been abiding and
conforming to the local, state, and federal laws and we will continue to do so. Thankfully,
no restrictions have been placed by any of the states which comprise our beloved
Metropolis pertaining to the distribution or reception of the Holy Eucharist.

We thank His All-Holiness, Ecumenical Patriarch Bartholomew for his Patriarchal
and Archpastoral decision. Let us also continue to pray and entreat the Lord our God that
He may bestow upon us His grace especially during these unsure times as the devout
faithful and our country have both directly and indirectly endured the devastating effects
of the Coronavirus Pandemic. Praying that our Lord, God, and Savior Jesus Christ
continues to guard and protect each of you, I remain

With Paternal Love and Blessings,
//&ZOW- Cf. 74571 éu‘—v ﬂ(o—;

+EVANGELOS
Metropolitan of New Jersey



Communiqué of His All-Holiness Ecumenical Patriarch Bartholomew
and the Holy and Sacred Synod

OIKOYMENIKON ITATPIAPXEION

AvaxowwOév

Meta&¥ 23-25 t.u. Tovviov (2020) cuvnABev év T év ZapmeCv I'evevng Op00doEw
Kévtow tov Oukovpevikov Tatouxpyeiov 1) Ayia kat Tepd LOvodog avtov eig v
TAKTIKNV aLTNG ovvedplay Tov TeéXovTtog UnNvos. Ty mowtnv fuégav mapéotnoav
Kal ovvelpyaoOnoav pé tovg ouvodkoUg TAEdQOLS Kal Ol TTAELOTOL TV AoV €V
Evowmnn Tepapxwv tov ®govov.

Katd v ovokepwv tavmnv dveyvwoOnoav xal ovvelnmOnoav xal éoa
EAN@Onoav péxor onuegov TI'odppata twv Mak. Op00do&wv TlookaOnuévwy,
AmavTTKd €l 10 mEdS avtovg I'odppa tov Otkovuevucov Tatoupxov g 17n¢
Maiov t.€., dtd 10 O€pa ToL TEOTIOL peTaddoews ¢ Oelag Kowvwviag, to avaxkvpav
HETA TV EUPAVIOY TG TTavONUiag TOL KoPwVolov, diemiotwOn 8¢ ué tkavoroinow
OTL 1] VWU avT@V oLUTtiTtTeL mEOg €kelvnv tov Otkovpevikov Tatouxpyetov. AvTn
ovviotatat eig T €ENG:

a) Té Mvotmjowov ¢ Octlac Evxaplotiag elvat aduamoaypdtevtov, dlotL
TUOTEVOUEV OTL OL' AVTOL peTaddetat €lg TOUG TOTOUG ALTO TOVTO TO LWHUX KAl TO
Alua 00 Zwtneog XQLoTov «&elg &Peoty AUaQTIoV Kal eig Cwnv aldviov» kal eivat
advvatov dk Tov Mvotnpiov TovToL TWV MvoTnEiwv VA& peTadoOn) elg TOUG
HeTaAappavoviag Omoladnmote vooos. Al avto kal 1) EkkAnoia magapével otabepd
Kal apetakivntog eig v daokaAlav avThg wg mEOg v ovoiav tov Mvotnpiov g
Oclag Evxagplotiag.

B) Q¢ mEdS TOV TEOTOV HeTAdOTEWS TV AXEAVTWV Muotnolwv el Tovg ToTovg,
1N ExxkAnola, oeBopévn mv Tepav Iapddoorv, tv ovuvupaopévnv apenktws Hé TV
KaO' fUEQAV EKKANOIAOTIKTV TIOAKTIKNV Kal KEVWTIKNV EUTELQLAV, DIAKQATEL T& ATTO
aldvwv Kal péxor onpegov toxvovia, ws @LAAE kal @EOLEOS AVVOTAKTOS TWV
naeadofévtwyv VMo twv Ayiwv Ilatépwv, kal ovdeplav avayknv ebploket Ot
AAAay1)V TOV TEOTOL TOUTOL KAl HAALOTA UTIO TV THEOLV EEWYEVOV TTAQAYOVTWV.



Yuyxoovwe, 11 Mnme ExkAnola, peouuvooa dk tde Dtéoas avaykas twv
TEKVWV VTG €V 1) AltoToQq, TOTEETEL TOVG €V avTr) duaxkovovvtag TTowevdoxag
OTIWE, €V TN MOLHAVTIKT aUT@V evatoOnoia, evOVVN kal cLVETEL OlKOVOUOLY TIROOW-
OV TA avakLavta €K TV ToTikwV VOpwv ¢ IMoAtteiag mooPANuata, mavrote
&V oLVTOVIOH@ Hé TO év Pavaplw Tepov Kévtoov, diax v pellova mVEVHATIKNY
WEPEAELV TOV XOLOTWVOHOL AXOV.

Ev I'evevn), 1) 251 Touvviov 2020

'Ex )¢ Apxryoappatetog
¢ Avyiag kat Tepag Zuvodov



ECUMENICAL PATRIARCHATE

Communiqué

Between June 23 - 25 2020, the Holy and Sacred Synod of the Ecumenical
Patriarchate was convened for its regular meeting of the current month at the Orthodox
Center of the Ecumenical Patriarchate in Chambésy, Geneva. On the first day, the
chairmen of the synodal committees were engaged in their cooperative work. Many of
the Hierarchs of the Throne in Europe were present as well.

During this meeting, the Official Letters of Their Beatitiudes the Orthodox
Primates that had been received thus far in response to the letter of the Ecumenical
Patriarch to them of May 17t of this year, on the issue of the mode of distribution of Holy
Communion that emerged after the appearance of the coronavirus pandemic, were read
and discussed. It was satisfactorily determined that their opinion coincided with that of
the Ecumenical Patriarchate. This consists of the following;:

a) The Mystery of the Divine Eucharist is non-negotiable, because we believe that
through it it is transmitted to the faithful the Body and Blood of the Savior Christ "unto
the remission of sins and life eternal" and it is impossible that through this Mystery of
Mysteries any disease might be communicated to those who partake. For this reason, the
Church remains steadfast and immovable in its teaching towards the essence of the
Mystery of Holy Communion.

b) As to the mode of distributing the ineffable Mysteries to the faithful, the Church,
respecting Holy Tradition that is interwoven inextricably with the daily ecclesiastical
practice and kenoitc experience, and as the guardian and vigilant watchman of those
traditions handed down from the Holy Father, finds no need for a change of this mode,
especially under pressure from external factors.

At the same time, the Mother Church, mindful of the special needs of Her children
in the Diaspora, urges the Chief Shepherds who serve in the Diaspora that with a pastoral
sensitivity, responsibility, and consciousness, to temporarily make, by economia,
accommodations to problematic situations that arise from local laws of the State for the
greater spiritual benefit of the Christian people, always in coordination with the Sacred
Center at the Phanar.

In Geneva, 25, June 2020
From the Chief Secretariat
of the Holy and Holy Synod



